
May 2024 Annual Council Meeting Agenda Item 23.2 

Following the recent meeting of the Planning, Environment and Transport Committee on 

April 23rd, 2024, I am writing to present the recommendations derived from the discussions 

held therein. These recommendations pertain to the Dover District Council New Local Plan, 

specifically focusing on the Schedule of Main Modifications (ED48) 

Reference MM72: 

 

Questions:  

• Legal compliance: Do you consider the main modification to be legally compliant? 

Answer: Yes    

• Soundness: Do you consider the Main Modification to the Local Plan is sound?  

Answer: No  

Committee Supporting Comments: Amend the time frame reference to Aylesham and 

Snowdown Train stations to be a 20–30-minute walk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Reference MM74: 

 

 



 

 

 



Questions:  

• Legal compliance: Do you consider the main modification to be legally compliant? 

Proposed answer: Yes    

• Soundness: Do you consider the Main Modification to the Local Plan is sound?  

Proposed answer: No  

 

Committee Supporting Comments: 

Paragraph (a): Include additional wording to cater to the needs of young disabled people in 

accordance with the accessible home standard. 

Paragraph (c): Incorporate language addressing adequate shopping provisions for both new 

and existing residents of Aylesham, Snowdown, and surrounding villages. 

Paragraph (G): Remove contributions from Aylesham and Snowdown for the A256/A257 

Junction and redirect focus on enhancing the local network, considering concerns raised 

about significant developments in Thanet and Dover leading to increased traffic at the 

Whitfield roundabout. 

Paragraph (Q): Retain proposed deleted text concerning financial contributions, specifying 

provisions for pre-school, primary, secondary, and SEN education, libraries, youth services, 

social care, and waste provision. Redirect contributions towards the upgrade of existing 

facilities within Aylesham village. 

 

Conclusion: 

The rationale behind these recommendations stems from a thorough consideration of the 

implications of the proposed modifications on the local community and infrastructure. By 

implementing these adjustments, we aim to better address the needs of residents while 

ensuring the sustainability and functionality of the local area. The committee’s response to 

whether the main modification to the Local Plan is sound is "No, which indicates that while 

the modification may meet legal requirements, it doesn't fully meet the standards set out in 

terms of its preparation, justification, effectiveness, and alignment with national policy. 

Resolved: It was proposed by S. Bott and seconded by G. Armstrong to recommend to full 

council the comments as detailed above. 

Outcome: All in favour, motion carried.  

May 2024 Annual Council Meeting Agenda Item 23.3 

Schedule of policies Map Modifications arising from Main Modifications (ED51)   
Resolved: Recommend to full council to submit no comments. Proposed by J. Flaig seconded 
by G. Armstong.  
Outcome: All in Favour.   
 
 
  



May 2024 Annual Council Meeting Agenda Item 23.4 

Sustainability appraisal Addendum Main Modifications (ED52)   
Resolved: Recommend to full council to submit no comments. Proposed by G. Armstong, 
Seconded by J. Flaig 
Outcome: All in Favour motion carried.   
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Habitats Regulation assessment- Regulation 19 HRA updated 2024 (ED53)  
Resolved: Recommend to full council to submit no comments. Proposed by G. Armstong, 
Seconded by J. Flaig.  
Outcome: All in Favour motion carried.  
 

Additional point for council to note: 

The Planning Environment and Transport Committee is seeking clarification on the changes 

regarding HP52 and The Mains Modifications to the Former Snowdown Colliery Heritage 

Regeneration Opportunity Site in Aylesham. They want to understand the shift from an 

allocated 'employment development site' to a 'heritage regeneration opportunity site'. The 

Committee are interested in the implications of this change and how it aligns with the 

council's objectives for the area. Meeting with the relevant officer at Dover District Council 

would provide them with the opportunity to discuss these matters in detail and gain a 

better understanding of the reasoning behind the modifications, so the committee are 

seeking to action a meeting soon. 

 

Report by N. Purcell – Administration Officer 


